

April 2016 Newsletter

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING OF THE SUBURBAN SNO-HAWKS WILL BE ON TUESDAY, APRIL 5TH, 2016 AT 7:30 PM.

Up Coming Club Events

Apr 5: Membership Meeting 7:30 VFW

Apr 8: Worker Appreciation Dinner

Apr 13: WCSA Meeting 7:30 Mukwonago

Apr 19: Board Meeting 7:30 Hosted by Steve P

May 3: Membership Meeting 7:30 VFW

Oct 14-16: Snow Sow USA, West Allis

UPCOMING EVENTS DETAILS

Worker Appreciation Dinner

The Worker Appreciation dinner is open to all members, and a guest, that have helped at any of the club functions throughout this past year.

Friday April 8th at the VFW upper hall.

Cocktails and reception at 6:30 pm with dinner to

follow at 7:30 pm.

Members must RSVP by 4/1/2016

with number attending,
to Andy Tomka, voice or text.

Please include your name with the message.

We are looking for some help with appetizers or desserts. If you can help, contact Andy.

Suburban Sno-Hawks meet the first Tuesday of the month, September thru May.

Meeting location <u>VFW Post 5716</u> 17980 W. Beloit Road, New Berlin

Sno-Hawk mailing address
PO Box 511301, New Berlin, WI 53151-9998
Sno-Hawk Email
snohawks@suburbansnohawks.com
Sno-Hawk website

www.suburbansnohawks.com

Waukesha County Snowmobile Assoc. http://www.waukeshasnow.org/

> Secretary – Debbie Lesch 414-940-7130

Help is Needed

We need to remove the fence stakes that were used on the drag track. If you can help please contact Joe G. This task is weather related and might be able to be done right after work during the week if the field dried up enough. So give Joe a call and let him know if you can help out.

Sno-Hawk Officers 2015/2016

President- Brad Garland Vice President – Steve Schreck Treasurer - Ron Weissenberger Secretary Debbie Lesch

Sno-Hawk Club Picnic

We are looking for a Chairperson or persons for this event.

PAGE 1 OF 2

RACES

As was discussed at the last General membership meeting, the property was sold this year on which we hold the drags and use for parking. We are currently looking at some different options that would still allow us to have a race in 2017.

If you have any suggestions, please bring your ideas to discuss at the next meeting on April 5th. If you cannot make the meeting, you can contact any of the board members with your ideas or plan. We do need to come up with a plan in the very near future so that we can plan for our next race.

WCSA updates

Youth outing is scheduled for 4/3/2016 at Sussex Bowl at 1 pm. See Roger for more details.

As many of you know, the trails in Waukesha did not open at all this season. \$17,586.48 was spent putting the trails in last fall, which included the cost of equipment used during the install of the trail system. So even in a poor winter, money is still needed to keep our great trail system intact.

Scholarship: Rudy Otters & Moraine Stapelfeldt each was presented with a \$750 scholarship

Clubs with top tickets sales:

3,968 - Oconomowoc Throttle Jockeys

3,882 - Merton Flake Chasers

2,211 - New Berlin Suburban Sno-Hawks

2,200 - Lac LaBelle Cooney Riders

1,839 - North Lake Nomads

Total tickets sales for raffle was: 22,681

Elections for county positions will be voted at the April meeting in Mukwonago. If you are interested in running for any of the positions, contact Roger.

WCSA Raffle

Raffle winners:

Ticket # 13032 – Justin Caberan of Chippewa

Falls - 1st. place – trailer

Ticket #15976 – Paul Sackett of New Berlin - 2nd.

place - \$1,000 cash

Ticket #13527 - Diane Matuszak Family of Sussex

- 3rd. place - \$500 cash

Ticket #19888 – David Hahn of Eagle River - 4th.

place - Lawn Mower

 $\label{eq:constraint} \textbf{Ticket \#01962-Dave Groszczyk of Pewaukee} - 5 \text{th.}$

place - \$250 gift certificate (Sportland2 Powersports)

Ticket #13830 – Duwayne Weiman of Muskego -

6th. place - Winter Wonderland Vacation